
 

 

April 30, 2021 
 
Scott Grosz 
Clearinghouse Director 
Wisconsin Legislative Council 
1 E. Main St., #401 
Madison, WI  53703 
 
 
Re: Petition for Authorization to Amend and Repeal Portions of Rule ATCP 48 relating to county drainage 
districts 
 
Dear Mr. Grosz:  
 
 The Department is submitting the attached Petition and Proposed Rule seeking to amend and repeal 
portions of Wis. Admin. Code ch. ATCP 48 due to an unauthorized rule, according to the process under Wis. Stat. 
§ 227.26(4).     
 
 The Department respectfully requests that you review the Petition and Proposed rule in accordance with 
Wis. Stat. § 227.15(2), and submit both to the Joint Committee for Review of Administrative Rules along with a 
written report, including a statement of determination that the proposed rule proposes to repeal an unauthorized 
rule.   
 
 Please contact Jane Landretti, 608-224-5022 or Jane.Landretti@wisconsin.gov, with any questions.  
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
  

 
 
Randy Romanski 
Secretary-designee  


